SJ- Report for the LAS patient Forum 10th April 2017:

First Responder Steering Group Meeting – Thursday 6th April 2017

18-20 Pocock Street London
Time: 3:00 - 5:00p.m

The First Responders Steering Group made of staff from the LAS, LBF, LMP and LAS Forum members is particularly responsible for: 

· Identifying methods for Trust staff to engage and involve the public and the voluntary sector in providing voluntary emergency response. 
· It also promotes First responders within the Trust and coordinates reports on First Responders activity across the Trust
· Monitoring the effective implementation and demonstrating outcome measures from FR development and 
· Ensuring that the Trust continues to meet external standards for FR

Matters arising and discussed
Complaints procedures: ref LFB & MPS: Any complaints in relation to LFB staff while responding on behalf of the LAS is to be managed in much the same way as complaints received about private or voluntary providers acting on behalf of the LAS in accordance with the Local Authority Social Services and NHS Complaints Regulations (2009). 
There is now an agreed Memorandum of Understanding between LAS NHS Trust and LFB with regards to the Governance arrangements in relation to complaints management arising from the co-responding initiative (For more information contact Chris Sharpe).
NHS Complaints procedure: reference London Fire Brigade LFB and Metropolitan Police Service MPS

According to the procedure, the MPS will do their own investigation of complaints and share information with the LAS but not with the SG

Red 1 calls – expected deaths:  ref LFB: The understanding of the LFB was that patients in the RED category were immediately life-threatened and therefore had conditions that are most likely to result in cardiac arrest.  LFB co-responders have been generally enthusiastic about the scheme, but when asked for feedback have raised concerns about the relatively high proportion of patients that they attend who are not life-threatened.  There is a view that this issue is undermining the principles of the scheme.  In addition there have been concerns about LFB staff attending distressing incidents where there is little potential for patients to benefit (such as hangings).  There has also been some confusion when the LAS has requested a response from the LFB for an incident which they are already attending as part of their core business (e.g. fires).

On 18 Nov 2016 LAS and LFB managers met to review the determinants.  Their decision making was further informed by having a year’s worth of pan-London patient outcome data giving the number of cardiac arrests that actually occur.  This gave the probability of the being an actual cardiac arrest in any patient group.  In addition, determinants that were not included in the original selection were assessed to determine whether any more determinants should be added.

Chris reported that a review of determinants was being carried out using the data collected (copy attached) and changes have been made so that LBF are not co-responders in certain categories that are not related on cardiac & respiratory arrests
Good Sam App. This is the new app that can be used by all including the general public. You will need to download the app and register and you will be able to follow the instructions. It is estimated that with the Good Sam publicity, approx., 20,000 staff could be trained annually in resus by the LAS. Although there are still some initial technical problems as it is still difficult to gathering arrived-scene data. This is because there are two buttons on the screen one of which should be pressed on arrival but frequently forgotten, and current means to download their spreadsheet is very time consuming although with no risk to patient care. IT is working closely with the control room staff to sort out these problems and will provide further updates. Chris will be sending out an electronic copy of the new app so that Forum members can see and download it to their phones if they will like to participate. He recommended the use of this app as this will help to save lives.
QI indicators – it was important to that vital to the capturing of all relevant data to enhance CAT A performance figures, it would be helpful if a successful response was added retrospectively and where a defib was on site whether or not used, sites could be rung back to assess actions that were taken. Currently there is an e-mail system to request an update, but it was agreed that accessing this information could be enhanced by the addition of automatic text and phone call confirmation options.

Ambulance Response Priorities: It is expected that there will be whole systems changes with the introduction of new National Targets to be implemented nationally by October 2017.  There is a pilot being operated by the Yorkshire Ambulance to see how the new system will manifest and SW Ambulance (Rob Horton) will have more details – meeting 24/04/17

Training for Young People and Defribulators in Churches: It was reported that so far there has been a successful campaign in getting the catholic Archdiocese of Southwark who is piloting the installation of Defibs in churches with over 1000 population attendance. So far one of the churches in Tolworth has successfully trained over 66 people including young people in the use of Defibs and have also installed a difibs in the church. The next church is the English Martyrs catholic in Walworth Road London. Contact has now been made with the parish priest Rev. Fr. Thomas to agree date for the installation of a difibs to be donated by the LAS followed by training dates for parishioners. The third church on the list is the Catholic Church in Wimbledon where contact is yet to be confirmed about training for its parishioners and installation of a difibs in the church.

Risk Register - Auto alerting system: Responding to calls for the Co-responders has been some technical failures with the auto alert system in some defibs and changing messages on the phone system
Blue Light driving –  Chris reported that although there now have adequate number of ER vehicles they lack sufficient number of trained drivers and there is no spare  capacity within the LAS or other emergency services however, there is funding available  for training additional Blue Light drivers. The LAS has introduced a 4 weeks intensive course (possibly 2 weeks before with one week break and then complete the next 2 weeks) for the CFR drivers to add to their other driving skills in enabling them to respond to these calls – although budget holder and responsibility is yet to be agreed by the appropriate department/budget holder ready to take this on (update in the next meeting)
Risk 193: Cancelling Co-responders - there has been issues with cancelling down some co-responders for instance LFB who were receiving cancellations/updates but did not know where to find information. On the plus side MD reported that the two screens had been added to the existing one and the LBF staff were getting further familiarisation. LFB are only operating in four boroughs and decisions about more substantial CAD changes would depend on further roll out. LAS has increased training for LFB on how to activate alerts  
Risk 195: There was a risk that SJA would cease to support CFRs but this does not include the London SJA as their budget continues until 2020 so hence there is no risk to them supporting CFRs. Invitation by the SJA to the St. Johns Day celebration- this will be held on 24th June 2017 and invitations will be sent to the Forum prior to the event  

Future Plans

Arts Projects: there is some funding by NHS England available for training towards new changes in Ambulance Service Co-responders Level 3, LBF National training, London metropolitan Police LM Police – are rolling out Defribulators with a 4G memory in all their mobile cars
LAS is solely responsible for coordinating and training all CFR and covers all the geographical boroughs checking for suitability, briefing, monitoring and supporting all their frontline staff. They will be training the London City police and British Transport Police who would like to become co-responders
Awards: Saving Lives people’s awards will be coming up in 23rd or 24th June 2017 dates to be confirmed and invitation to follow 
